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To:  Andrew Myerberg, OPA Director 

CC:  

From: Anthony Finnell, OIG Strategic Initiatives Lead 

Date: September 27, 2021 

Re: 2020OPA-0355  

CERTIFICATION: 

OIG has reviewed the Investigation for Case Number 2020OPA-0355.  The investigation is 

partially certified as objective.  

SPD Employee #6158 (#6158) was identified through the investigation as the person who 

may have made the comments which were the basis of the allegations presented by the 

Complainant, however, this employee was not listed as an NE. Instead, the report listed an 

Unknown Employee and had #6158 listed as a WE. There is no documentation or rationale 

provided in the ROI as to why #6158 was not listed as an NE.  

Because of the omission of listing #6158 as an NE and the subsequent missed allegations 

against the same employee OIG will not certify the investigation as thorough or timely. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

______________________________________ 

Anthony Finnell/CM Policy 


